
Central New York Library Resources Council

Executive Committee

September 26, 2012
3:00 p.m.

CLRC Office
Present:
Debby Emerson, CLRC Executive Director; Ron Foster (SUNYIT), Secretary; Pamela 
McLaughlin (Syracuse University), President; Robert O’Boyle (Onondaga Community College), Vice-President; Jeff Wooldridge (Mid-York Library System), Treasurer.
Not present:
Kathy Corcoran (Munson-Williams-Proctor Arts Institute), Member-at-Large.
Action Items
●  Send financial reports to the Board.
Pamela called the meeting to order at 3:11 pm.
●  Minutes of August 15, 2012 Meeting
○
The minutes were approved as amended. M(O’Boyle)/S/Approved unanimously.
●  Financial Reports through August 31, 2012 
○
The committee met and recommends the Executive Committee accept the financial 
reports and forward them to the Board.  M(Committee)/Approved unanimously.  At this time in our fiscal year -- with membership billings, payments for databases and expenses for our accountant -- we have a negative cash balance, which is a temporary issue.  
There will be an audit presentation at next week's Board meeting.  The auditors have issued a clean opinion.  There were minor issues that were worked out with Mary.  Our numbers look good.  The auditors want a written response to their concerns regarding our internal controls and how we will mitigate issues; Jeff is working on this response with Debby.  The auditors noted staff cooperation with the audit.  There were no problems; it went very smoothly, and they followed thorough guidelines.  This is our second year with the same firm.

●  Executive Director’s Report

○
Staff have been working on the LSTA grant, with Claire and the iSchool interns going to 
libraries and historical societies.  Students do the digitization and help with metadata.  The response has been very positive.  

Lawyer:  the NY 3Rs Association asked for a recommendation when they worked on the delivery service contract.  Debby recommended the lawyer from Bond, Schoeneck & King who assisted us with our new rental agreement, and in this case the NY 3Rs paid him.
The Planning Committee is working with the Ad Council of Rochester, who does member surveys on clients’ operations.  The Committee worked on a 5-year plan but has been inactive of late; there is work for them to do.  Committee members need to be recruited for this committee, in addition to all our committees.  The group discussed the value in re-activating the Planning Committee and decided to go forward with these ideas.

Personnel
○
We interviewed seven candidates to fill Lorraine’s position, and we hired two people, both 
iSchool students.  Stephanie Helsher will work in reception, and Rachel Becker will work as a Project Assistant to help Angela with marketing and publicity for the NN/LM training.  Rachel is paid through the grant.
Updates
○
CLRC Banking:  We have three accounts, including one savings account, one regular 

checking account and one checking account for using PayPal.  All three accounts are now at Chase Bank.  The Chase checking account is working:  checks have already been written from that account.  Debby is about to close the savings account at HSBC and is in the process of closing the checking accounts.  State funding is provided electronically, and we have complete the necessary state form; they need to update their information, and then they will be able to transmit funds to us.

○
NY 3Rs activities:  There is little to report.  Debby and Pam attended I2NY, which 
included representatives from the 3Rs, many academic libraries and larger public libraries.  The group worked on outlining an information infrastructure for the state.  About 20 topics were raised for discussion, and recommendations were made.  Pam noted the article Breeding, M. (2012, September). Smarter libraries through technology: Growing cooperation and consolidation. Smart Libraries Newsletter, 32(8).
○
Annual Meeting plans:  The announcement for the Annual Membership Meeting laid out 
the general agenda.  The business meeting will involve a discussion on recruiting members; then lunch; then presentations.  The member packet will include a list of committees and their charges, and we will need a flip chart for the brainstorming session.  There will be presentations from Waterville on their observatory project and Sue Considine and Maija McLaughlin from Fayetteville Free Library will present on their FabLab.  New Board members will be elected by the membership.  The new Board will convene after the Membership Meeting to elect officers, as per the bylaws.  (The Nominating Committee generates a slate of Board members for election at the Annual Membership Meeting and a slate of Board officers for the Board's first meeting.)
●  Approval of Board Agenda

○
Motion was made to approve the agenda of next week’s Board meeting.  
M(Foster)/S/Approved unanimously.
●  Adjournment

○
The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 pm.  M(Foster)/S/Approved unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Ron Foster,

Secretary

SUNYIT

